ASCC A&H Panel
Approved Minutes

Wednesday, April 4, 2012





11:30 AM -1:00 PM

110 Denney Hall
ATTENDEES: Bitters, Brintlinger, Fletcher, Heysel, Leasure, Stafford, Vankeerbergen
AGENDA: 
1. Approval of 3-8-12 minutes 
· Brintlinger, Fletcher, unanimously approved
2. Arabic 3501 (new course) 
· Challenging syllabus to understand when it comes to layout.
· List of books is long.

· Schedule: not many readings at first and then many readings.
· Q: Should Panel ask for concurrence from History or English? A: This is not deemed necessary.
· Recommendation that the faculty member consult with a colleague or UCAT to restructure the syllabus into a more understandable format. 
· Brintlinger, Fletcher, unanimously approved
3. Freshman seminar -- Michelle Herman 
· Week-by-week schedule is a little bit confusing.
· Send reminder to faculty that it is a 14-week semester and information about course text (if any) should be included in the syllabus. 
· Brintlinger, Fletcher, unanimously approved
4. Comparative Studies 5626 (concurrence issues) 
· This course was fast-tracked during conversion. 
· One member: Comparative Studies is an interdisciplinary unit and therefore should be entitled to teach interdisciplinary topics (including topics related to economics).

· Another member: the course is a critique of economic models without an economics pre-requisite. The syllabus causes a lot of the problems by not being specific enough. The proposed syllabus does not emphasize “intersectional approaches” but is really a critique of globalization.
· Comparative Studies has already rejected the solution of asking for an economics prerequisite
· This does not seem to be the most recent syllabus. For example: the title of the course has not been changed.

· Solution adopted by the Panel: The concurrence discussion has brought up some very interesting ideas that have not yet been incorporated in the syllabus. An updated syllabus would better reflect the true intent of the course. A revised syllabus would, for example, provide a better explanation of how the readings relate to the course goals. Foremost, a revised syllabus would reflect the Chair’s points. Right now Panel members have to infer much about the course based on Professor Holland’s letter. (This way, the case for the course would be stated in the syllabus rather than in a series of exchanges between the departments.) The course proposal will be enhanced by incorporating Professor Holland’s compelling rebuttal in the syllabus. Therefore, a revised syllabus will be requested from the Department.
5. German 2451 (return—Visual and Performing Arts) 

· No changes were made. B. Vankeerbergen will resend first feedback.
